
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 
MEETING MINUTES 

June 9, 2015 
 

The June 9th meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center came to order at 10:05.  Members present were 
Mary Ann Mc Connell,  Kathleen Zelinski,  Jeannie Gordon, Harriet Owsley, Barbara Boal, Robin Sack, Nicole 
Keely, and Craig Blozinsky. 
 
The suggestion was made to send the minutes via email for approval.  Changes will be made electronically 
formal approval will take place at the following month’s meeting.  The May minutes were read and approved. 
 
Jeannie reviewed the profit/cost statement for the 2014 BBQ.  The BBQ netted a $5.00 profit for every $8.00 
plate.  The BBQ from Middle of the Island increased by .25 cents a pound which was absorbed.  There was an 
increase in sales. 
 
Old Business 
Craig reported the beach nourishment would begin mid November.  The area north of the pier up to Seawatch 
would not be impacted due to the land/sea profile.  Because of the sand dunes the study stated that no sand 
was required. 
 
The sales tax redistribution vote will come before the end of the month. 
 
Traffic and parking during the Memorial Day holiday weekend hit saturation with many more day visitors who 
do not support the infrastructure. While there has been resistance to paid parking in the past this issue will be a 
future area to be addressed by the town. 
 
Nikki said that weekly events  are up at the Ocean Front Park.  Turtle talks, Up and Active have good 
attendance. Yoga, Akito , and watercolor classes continue.  Guitar camp begins the following week. 
 
The main hall is now called the ballroom and a quote for painting was given.  Nancy Avery is working on 
quotes for the blinds.  A vote was taken and approval given for these expenses. 
 
For the BBQ Middle of the Island raised the price to $4.50 per pound.  The committee voted and approved to 
raise the cost to $9.00 per plate to cover increases. 
 
Jeannie and Barb purchased most consumables with Robin purchasing desert plates and new salt/pepper 
sets.  The sponsorship form is at the Kure Beach Lutheran Church. 
The committee wanted to continue to wear Hawaiian shirts while working during the BBQ.  During the July 
meeting the silverware will be wrapped. 
 
New Business 
Harriet and Jeannie attended the Parks and Recreation meeting.  They believed that the committees were not 
ready to merge. 
 
Jeannie proposed we spend $10.00 for a bookcase stand to support the new router and dispose of the 
pedestal.  This was voted and approved. 
 
The rose maintenance will be turned over to the town for trimming and weeding. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:28.  The next meeting is July 14. 
 
Submitted by: 
Barbara Boal 

 


